GREATER LONDON AUTHORITY

David Kahn

(By email)

Our Ref: MGLA221117-5348

14 December 2017

Dear Mr Khan

Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 22 November 2017. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

You asked for;

In a "tweet" dated 1 July 2016 Professor Robert Winston stated that he had "spent a whole morning in City Hall to discuss the data we gathered & to review the data that they had". This was in the context of a claim by him that "bike lanes have resulted in a measurable pollution increase 7 X EU limits in parts of London as traffic comes to standstill".... The data shared by Professor Winston do not seem to have been made available elsewhere. Could you please therefore provide these data or give a link to where they may be found?

Unfortunately, I have been unable to confirm the occurrence of a GLA meeting with Professor Robert Winston on 1 July 2016 regarding this topic. There are several public rooms in City Hall which are accessible to the public where meetings regularly occur. It is likely that the discussion in question is a non-GLA meeting.

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the reference MGLA221117-5348.

Yours sincerely

Paul Robinson Information Governance Officer

If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the GLA's FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at:

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information